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On Feb 27 2016, the GWEOA Board of Directors held a regular meeting at 27 Daisy Dr. Present was Brian Campbell & Peter Day and John McCarty was connected by telephone.
I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by the President Peter Day at 4:02 PM.
II. Approve minutes of September 19, 2015 Directors’ Meeting 
The draft of the minutes prepared by John McCarty was reviewed. Brian moved, John seconded, and the Board voted unanimously that the minutes be approved.
III. Treasurers Report
The outgoing Treasurer, Peter Day, and the incoming Treasurer, Brian Campbell jointly reported on the 2015 year end results. The income and expenditures for 2015 have been reconciled and the resulting account balance has been reconciled with the year end bank statement. The 2015 expenditures totaled $1,143.88 which is well under the amount budgeted. As a result there is sufficient funds remaining in the checking account to cover the amount budgeted for 2016 without the need for owner dues as projected at the annual meeting. John moved, Brian seconded, and the Board approved the report.
IV. AIC Report
There was no report from the AIC. The suggestion was made to send the agenda for the next meeting, once it is set, to the AIC so they will know when a report is needed.
V. Old Business - Report on Paintbrush Place
Brian reported that the County Commissioners had passed a resolution in January to include Paintbrush Place in the Lake County road system. He will obtain a copy of the resolution for review by the BOD.
VI. Old Business – River Valley
Pete reported that he had participated in a conference call including Clay Stewart of the High Riders, Climax and Evergreen regarding the request by the High Riders to transit the river bottom with their snow groomers. The participants agreed that using this route to move the snow groomers was acceptable provided that the similar concerns expressed by all were properly addressed. Climax agreed to draft a contract addressing the concerns & terms of usage. 
VII. Old Business – Summer Picnic
Peter will contact Scott & Lori Puffer, who had agreed to host the Picnic to firm up the arrangements.
VIII. Old Business – Miscellaneous Items
Peter will contact Mary Ann Best to make arrangements for repainting the street signs.
Key possession was reviewed: Peter has a Safe Deposit Box key; Brian has a PO Box key & a Safe Deposit Box key; John has a PO Box key.
IX. New Business – Website
Peter reported that the website had been hacked twice. Subsequent to each occurrence it had been repaired. This was discussed along with the potential need for changes & updating. Peter agreed to start the review process by contacting Nancy Brinks about website security & preparing a candidate list of modifications for discussion by the BOD.
X. Adjourn
Brian moved, John seconded, and the Board approved to adjourn at 4:45 PM
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